
 

July 18 1923 
 
The City Council of the City of Grand Junction, Colo. met in 
regular session at 8:00 o'clock P.M. with President Hirons 
presiding. Those present and answering at roll call were 
Councilmen Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr, 
City Manager Garrett, City Clerk Peck. City Attorney Jordan was 
absent. 
 
The Minutes of the last regular session and of the adjourned 
session of July 5th were read and approved. 
 
A petition from the Young People's Societys of the city was 
presented to the Council. Said petition requested that the band 

concerts be given earlier in the evening so as to not interfere 
with the meetings of the Young People's Society. Thereupon it was 
moved by Councilman Hampson, seconded by Councilman Murr that the 
hour of the band concert on Sunday be from the hour of 5:00 
o'clock P.M. to 6:00 o'clock P.M. Motion carried; 
 
A communication was read from Mrs. Elizabeth Cox requesting that 
the persons living at 519 Rockway be given the use of city water 
free of charge as they were in destitute circumstances. It was 
moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman Meders that 
the communication be received and filed. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall 
that the City Manager be instructed to place the drinking 

fountain now situated at the corner of Fifth Streets and Rood 
Ave, in Washington Park. Motion carried. 
 
The surety bond of the Orman Construction Company on Combined 
Sewer Dist. No. 1 was presented. It was moved by Councilman 
Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Marshall that the bond be accepted 
and filed. Motion carried. 
 
The surety bond of the Strange-McGuire Paving Company on Paving 
Dist. No. 8 was presented. It was moved by Councilman Marshall, 
seconded by Councilman Meders that the bond be accepted and 
filed. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Dowrey, seconded by Councilman Murr 

that the City Manager and City Engineer be instructed to obtain 
estimates on the repairing of the pavement on south Second Street 
and Colorado Ave., they to also make estimates on the cost of 
repaving South Second Street. Motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that J.E. Ragan be employed to audit the books and accounts of 
the city for the year 1923 for the amount of $375.00. Upon which 
motion the following vote was cast: Councilman voting YEA: 
Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. Councilmen 



voting Nay: None. All the Councilmen voting Yea, the President 

declared the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Miller, seconded by Councilman Murr 
that the street intersection at 12th Streets and Gunnison Ave. be 
paved and the cost of the same to be paid out of the Intersection 
Fund. Upon which motion the following vote was cast. Councilmen 
voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Miller, Dowrey, Hampson and Murr. 
Councilmen voting NAY: None. All the Councilmen voting YEA, the 
President declared the motion carried. 
 
The emergency ordinance entitled: AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE 
REGULATING STREET TRAFFIC OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, AMENDING 
ORDINANCE NO. 309, PASSED AND ADOPTED FEBRUARY 21, 1922 ENTITLED 
'AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE REGULATING STREET TRAFFIC OF THE CITY OF 

GRAND JUNCTION? WHEREAS FOR THE PRESERVATION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY 
IT HAS BECOME NECESSARY TO MORE FULLY REGULATE STREET TRAFFIC IN 
THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION" was presented and read as an 
emergency ordinance. 
 
It was moved by Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall 
that the ordinance be brot up for final passage. Motion carried. 
 
The proposed ordinance was read by the clerk. 
 
It was then moved by Councilman Marshall, seconded by Councilman 
Murr that the ordinance as read and entitled "AN EMERGENCY 
ORDINANCE REGULATING STREET TRAFFIC OF THE CITY OF GRAND 
JUNCTION, AMENDING ORDINANCE NO. 309, PASSED AND ADOPTED FEBRUARY 

21, 1922 ENTITLED 'AN EMERGENCY ORDINANCE REGULATING STREET 
TRAFFIC OF THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION, WHEREAS FOR THE 
PRESERVATION OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY IT HAS BECOME NECESSARY TO MORE 
FULLY REGULATE STREET TRAFFIC IN THE CITY OF GRAND JUNCTION" be 
passed and adopted as an emergency ordinance, numbered 337 and 
published in the Daily Sentinel, upon which motion the following 
vote was cast: Councilmen voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, Miller, 
Meders, Hampson and Murr. All the Councilmen voting Yea, the 
president declared the motion carried. 
 
It was moved by Councilmen Murr, seconded by Councilman Miller 
that the City Manager move the Exhibition Building situated at 
Lincoln Park from it's present site, upon which motion the 
following vote was cast, Councilmen voting YEA: Hirons, Marshall, 

Miller, Meders, Hampson and Murr. All the Councilmen voting YEA, 
the President declared the motion carried. 
 
Upon motion of Councilman Murr, seconded by Councilman Marshall 
the meeting adjourned. 
 
/s/ Fred A. Peck 
________ 
City Clerk 
 
 


